
 

 

 
ANNUAL REPORT ON THE SOCIAL PARTNERSHIP DUTY 

 

1. THE AUTHORITY’S ANNUAL REPORT 

1.1. The Authority has not reviewed its Well-being Objectives during the 
financial year 2024-25. 

1.2. No formal consultation has accordingly been undertaken in relation to the 
Duty as set out in the Social Partnership and Public Procurement (Wales) 
Act during the 2024-25 financial year. 

1.3. The Authority has started the process of revising Cynllun Eryri, its National 
Park Management Plan, which will be undertaken during the 2025-26 
financial year. 

1.4. Cynllun Eryri sets out the direction that the Authority and its partners 
wishes Eryri National Park to develop over the next five years.  Through 
setting out the Vision and Special Qualities for Eryri and identifying and 
agreeing key partnership roles and responsibilities, Cynllun Eryri has a 
fundamental role in the Authority’s strategic corporate planning process. 

1.5. Cynllun Eryri, the National Park Management Plan will then directly feed 
into the development of the Authority’s Well-being Statement, which 
includes our Well-being Objectives and ways of working in realising the 
Vision and achieving successful outcomes.  The Well-being Objectives will 
set out where we will focus our resources over the coming years. 

1.6. Due to this, it is the Authority’s intention to delay a review of the Authority’s 
Well-being Objectives so as to ensure a seamless golden thread runs 
between Cynllun Eryri and the Authority’s Well-being objectives. 

1.7. It is therefore anticipated that the process for formally reviewing the 
Authority’s Well-being Objectives will commence in the 2026-27 financial 
year.  

1.8. Formal consultation will be undertaken with trade union representatives at 
that time. 

 

2. CONSULTATIONS 

2.1. The Local Joint Working Group discussed and agreed the contents of the 
Annual Report at its meeting on 14th March 2025. 

2.2. Although not a requirement of the Act as the Authority has recognised 
trade union representation the Authority’s Staff Forum also discussed and 
agreed the contents of the Annual Report at its meeting on 28th May 2025. 




